
  

 

             Colac Primary School Newsletter  
WǳƴŜ нпǘƘΣ нлнм 

 Phone: 5231-2560 (BH) Website: www.colacps.vic.edu.au 

 
Final Day of term TOMOROROW 2.30pm finish J 

End of term arrangements: Term 2 is coming to a close and we 

will celebrate the end of term with an assembly for students tomorrow. 
Unfortunately COVID restrictions mean that we are still not able to invite 
outside guests including parents/carers. Students are invited to wear 
casual clothing tomorrow with our theme being ς comfort wear; so 
come along in your most comfy clothes (pyjamas, leisure wear, beanies, 
warm jumpers, slippers, ugg boots and generally warm gear). For those 
able to bring a gold coin donation, this will be put towards our social service for the term, which has 
been World Vision. School finishes at 2.30pm and term 3 will commence on July 12th.  

Term 2 reflection: As we wrap up the term, we reflect on all that has happened and all that 

students have achieved. A big celebration for many students has been the amazing progress many 
have made as part of the Tutor Learning program. The term has focused on Reading and Writing 
tutoring with Numeracy tutoring being designed and planned with a pilot that ran towards the end of 
term. The program will continue for identified students in semester 2 with tutor support being offered 
in all three areas.  
Another highlight of the term has been the lunchtime activities that have been co-designed between 
students and staff. We have had 3 activities running; Lego Legends, Mindful Mondays and Football 
Fridays. The activities have had high level engagement from students across many year levels and were 
selected following feedback from students through a survey which was conducted by students in Room 
11. Further activities will be offered next term and the Grand Final event from Footy Fridays will be 
held at lunchtime in week one of term 3.  
The term also saw a brief return to Remote and Flexible Learning for students as a result of the 
ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎŜŘ /h±L5 ǊŜǎǘǊƛŎǘƛƻƴǎ ƛƴ ƭŀǘŜ aŀȅΦ  ²Ƙƛƭǎǘ ǿŜ ƳŀƛƴǘŀƛƴŜŘ ƘƻǇŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǇǇŜƴΣ 
unfortunately we found ourselves back in that space however we were extremely pleased with the 
way students engaged in learning from home, joined WebEx sessions with their class and spent some 
time with families doing alternative learning like cooking, outdoor games, bike riding and craft.  

Term 3 plans: In term 3 we have a lot to look forward to; swimming programs are scheduled to 

commence, State School Spectacular rehearsals resume with an expected live show in Melbourne on 
September 11th, inter-school sport events are planned and the Grade 5/6 Continents Expo will go 
ahead in week 3.  

2022 enrolments: Thanks to all families who have returned enrolments forms for 2022. 

If you have a child starting Prep in 2022 or if you know of any new families who have a Prep 
child for 2022 please let them know that enrolments packs are available at the office or 
contact the office on 52312560 ASAP. Tours for families are able to resume with COVID safe 
protocols in place, so if you would like a tour and to meet with us, please also give us a buzz.  

Staffing Update: We are pleased to announce that we will have two new staff joining 

our school at the beginning of term 3. Ms Kathryn hΩ.ǊŜŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ƛƴ wƻƻƳ о ƻƴ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ ŀƴŘ 
Wednesday to support Miss Vernon to continue to undertake her work as our Maths Specialist and 
Ms Josephine Lyons will teaching in Room 9 on Wednesday and Thursday to support Mr Dan as our 
second Maths Specialist. We are excited to have these two staff joining us to support student learning 
as part of our teaching team and thank Mr Tillack who has been teaching in these classrooms this term. 
Mr Tillack will continue to support students in his role as Intervention Specialist and of course in Sport 
and PE.  
Mrs Jane McGuane will be taking some leave in Term 3, beginning week 2. Ms Kara Janssen will be 
running the cooking component of our Kitchen Garden Program for Room 7 and Room 5. Mrs Judy 
Melville will be teaching Art on Monday and Thursday. Mrs McGuane will re-join us later in Term 3 and 
we wish her well for her time away.  

http://www.colacps.vic.edu.au/


  
As for poor Mrs Robertson, like many of you, her leave plans have been put on hold due to COVID 
border restrictions. She will no doubt enjoy her school holidays but will not be taking any extended 
leave and we will see her back on day 1 next term.  

Enjoy the holiday break & stay safe , Shelby Papadopoulos ς Principal  
 

hǳǊ ǾŀƭǳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŦƻǊǘƴƛƎƘǘ ƛǎ t9w{hb![ .9{¢ 
A part of PERSONAL BEST is MODERATION.  Moderation is about having enough of something ς not 
too much, not too little but just the right amount   
 

TheirCare:  Our school has partnered with an independent provider TheirCare to provide Before 

and After School Care services to our school community from 7.00am in the morning 
until 8.45am and operates from 3.15pm each day until 6.00pm. Families wishing to use this service 
can visit the TheirCare website: https://theircare.com.au/   Families are also eligible for a Government 
rebate which reduces the cost per session. Further information can also be obtained by 
contacting  TheirCare on 1300 072 410. The program begins at Colac Primary School Term 3.  
 
Bread Bags: Just a reminder that our school is still collecting bread bags and this will 

continue throughout the school holidays until the first week of Term 3. Reach out to your 
neighbours, friends and family and see whether you can collect their bread bags as well. The 
more bags we collect the more we can help the environment as well as earning more sports 
equipment for our school. Here is a picture of a NEARLY filled collection bag, but we need 
LOADS more! 

 School Calendar  
June 25th Casual Day-Theme is Leisure Wear-gold coin donation 

June 25th WebEx assembly-11.30am 

June 25th 2022 Prep enrolment forms due 

June 25th Last day of term 2 ς 2.30pm dismissal 

July 12th Term 3 commences 

July 12th TheirCare ς Before & After School Care commences 

 

 Term 3 Swimming Dates-ǎŜŜ aǊ ¢Ωǎ 
sports page for room times 

Jul 21st ς Sep 8th  tǊŜǇκнΩǎΣ ŜǾŜǊȅ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ ŦƻǊ у ǿŜŜƪǎ 

Aug 16-18th ¸ŜŀǊ рκсΩǎ commence     

Aug 19th No Swimming on this day 

Aug 20th ¸ŜŀǊ рκсΩǎ 

Aug 23-25th ¸ŜŀǊ рκсΩǎ 

Aug 26th No Swimming on this day 

Aug 27th ¸ŜŀǊ оκпΩǎ commence 

Aug 30-Sep 3rd ¸ŜŀǊ оκпΩǎ 

Sep 6th ¸ŜŀǊ оκпΩǎ 

https://theircare.com.au/


  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
  
  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Room 2: We are improving our writing every day in Sounds Write Spelling. Practicing our Magic Words every day helps us to 

learn them! 

Room 1: We are learning to visualise when we read. We look at clues in the text that 

help us to create a picture in our minds. Mmmmm, delicious ice cream!! 

Room 3 and 4: We are learning to visualise, just like Room 1. We can listen to key words and identify the important 

ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ǿŜ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ǾƛǎǳŀƭƛǎŜ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜǎ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ƳƛƴŘǎΦ ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŎǊŜŀǘƛƴƎ ΨƳƻǾƛŜǎ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ƘŜŀŘǎΩ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǳǎ ǘƻ ǾƛǎǳŀƭƛǎŜΦ 



  

 
 
WOW! What a busy last two weeks we have had in Grade 3/4! It has been great to see the students 
giving their personal best to all activities. This week the students were given the opportunity to create 
their own poetry piece, which will be published in the Jetsetter student magazine. How exciting! 
 
 A big thank you to the students of Grade 3/4 for being absolute superstars this term, it has been great 
to see you growing and focusing on your learning goals, we are so proud of you!  
Wishing all families safe and happy holidays. See you in term 3! 
!ƭǎƻΧ ŀ ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ²ƻƴŘŜǊ .ǊŜŀŘ .ŀƎǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŜȄǘŜƴŘŜŘ ƛƴǘƻ ¢ŜǊƳ оΦ We need to 
collect as many bread bags as possible over the school holidays to help the environment and also earn 
sports equipment for our school! IŜǊŜ ƛǎ !ƭŜȄ ŀƴŘ aƻƴǘŜƛŎŜ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ōŀƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘŜŘ 
bags! 
 

 
 

 
 
 Reading- 

Making 
Inferences and 
NAIDOC Week 

Writing- 
Explanation Texts 
Creating a Poetry 

piece 

Maths- 
Angles 

Further Reminder: 
Students were very excited last week to hear of their Grade 3/4 camp that will be occurring in Term 3. 
We will be heading to the Coastal Forest Lodge in Anglesea. Please ensure that the Expression of 

Interest forms are returned as soon as possible!  



  

 
 
Grade 5/6 have enjoyed the last week of term. Reports have come out 
and parents/carers spoke with teachers on Wednesday. Friday is casual 
dress for the last day of term. 
Literacy 
In 5/6 we have been working on procedural writing, we have made 
Chinese paper lanterns and paper airplanes, then we wrote down each 
step and the materials needed. In spelling Room 9 have been reading the 
red piano, and learning strong vocabulary. In reading we have been 
watching Indigenous dream time stories, learning the lesson that is in the 
story.    
Math 
This week we are learning about angles. On Monday we used mirrors and 
torches to learn about how light travels in angles and that mirrors can 
change the angle that light is travelling at. It was fun. We did an activity 
where we tried to get a beam of light from point A to point B with mirrors and angles. That was also 
delightful. We also identified angles within art. That was also fun. We got paper and drew lines and 

identified the angles  it was entertaining. 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Dates to Remember 

¶ Friday 25 June: last day of term 2, school 

finishes at 2:30 pm, casual dress (leisure 

wear) 

¶ 12th of July: school starts again for term 3. 

¶ Week 2 of term 3: continents expo 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

This wŜŜƪΩǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊ ǿŀǎ ǿǊƛǘǘŜƴ ōȅ Mia O, 
Taneisha, Declan and Klyde in Room 9.  



  
 
 
 
 

Cooking 
Room 8 have continued to cook up a storm over the past two weeks.  We made a delicious pumpkin 
soup with one of our very own pumpkins which was served with homemade bread rolls.  The students 
enjoyed kneading the dough for the bread and watching it rise.  Mrs Menzies lemon tree is still 
producing LOTS of lemons which we used in a very yummy lemon and blueberry cake and also in our 
salad dressing.  We are so lucky to be able to head out to the garden and pick fresh produce, like our 
salad leaves this week, to use in our cooking.  The Zucchini Slice needed lots of eggs and again we have 
our school chooks to thank for these.  This week we talked about making sure that our eggs are fresh 
and ways that we can tell ς one way is to float them in cold water.  If they sink to the bottom they are 
good to eat ς but if they float to the top they are no longer fresh.  You can learn all about this tip and 
more at https://www.australianeggs.org.au/ 
 

 
 

 
 

            Art Update 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

To link with their North America Continents Expo studies, 
Room 11 have been exploring the art work of Indigenous 
Canadian Artist: Norval Morrisseau.  They have used his 
work as inspiration to create their own North American 
animal collage.  This has taken the students several 
weeks to complete and I am really excited to see their 

finished products this week   

https://www.australianeggs.org.au/

